



Positive about integrated healthcare

The Resource

Duncan Macmillan House Porchester Road

Nottingham

NG3 6AA

Tel: 0115 993 4518 Fax: 0115 993 4546

E-mail: Direct Dial:

tony.footitt@nottshc.nhs.uk 0115 993 4519

Our ref:

TF/SP/2011/225

Your ref:

13 July 2011

Claire McWilliams What Do They Know

(Via email: request-77186-3126ce11@whatdotheyknow.com)

Dear Ms McWilliams,

# Re: Decision Notice under Section 17 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000

### Duty to confirm or deny

I can confirm that the information you requested is not held by Nottinghamshire Healthcare NHS Trust.

### Response to the information requested:

# Question 1

"Date of the next tender for the "Collection and Disposal of WEEE (Waste Electrical and Electronic Equipment) and Batteries."

#### **Answer**

The Trust disposes of its WEEE requirements in accordance with the WEEE Directive. The Directive states that the supplier who provided the equipment also has a responsibility for disposal. Wherever possible the Trust uses this method of disposal of WEEE.

In circumstances where the originating supplier is unknown or the equipment was issued prior to the implementation of the Directive, a number of existing incumbent suppliers are used. In accordance with the Trust's Standing Orders, Standing Financial Instructions and Scheme of Delegation, the value of this service is below the threshold for a formal tendering exercise.

#### Question 2

"A copy of the previous successful tender for the collection and disposal of WEEE."

#### <u>Answer</u>











Positive about integrated healthcare

As detailed in the response to question 1 above, there has been no specific tender for WEEE disposal.

## Exemption(s) which apply

#### None

As part of our monitoring process to ensure that we continue to meet your requirements, we would be grateful if you could please take a few moments to complete the attached survey and return it by email to: <a href="mailto:sue.paul@nottshc.nhs.uk">sue.paul@nottshc.nhs.uk</a>

For information where the copyright is owned by Nottinghamshire Healthcare NHS Trust please contact me. Each request will be dealt with in accordance with the Reuse of Public Sector Information Regulations 2005 and a fee may be charged. For information where the copyright is owned by another person or organisation, you must apply to the copyright owner to obtain their permission.

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request or the information provided, you may ask the Nottinghamshire Healthcare NHS Trust to carry out an internal review. Requests for internal reviews should be addressed to the Company Secretary at The Resource, Duncan Macmillan House, Porchester Road, Nottingham NG3 6AA

If you are still unhappy following an internal review, you may make a complaint to the Information Commissioner at Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF.

Yours sincerely,

**Tony Footitt** 

**Company Secretary** 





